
City of Fort Lauderdale – Community Appearance Board 
100 North Andrews Avenue — 8th Floor Break Room 

July 13, 2005 — 5:30 p.m. 
Minutes 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Board Members’ Attendance 
 

 BOARD MEMBER  P  A  BOARD MEMBER  P  A 
John Barranco 5 1 Marilyn Mammano 4 2 
Marni Canavan 5 1 Patrick McTigue 6  
Ron Fairchild 1  Tom O’Loughlin 1  
Bill Hahne 3 3 Annette Ross 1  
John Heuss 1  Adam Sanders 1 1 
Les Hollingsworth 3 3 Greg Stuart 2 1 
Jennifer Kanser* 3 3 Cindy Wallick 1  

*Absences include the January special meeting which does not count towards 
attendance. 

 
Staff 
Angela Sabina DiPietro, Staff Liaison 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 5:50 p.m. The Board agreed to recess for the month of 
August. 
 
New Board Member 
Ron Fairchild, John Heuss, Tom O’Loughlin, Annette Ross and Cindy Wallick were 
introduced to the Board. 
 
Minutes 
Minutes of the  June 8, 2005 meeting were revised with attendance corrections and 
approved. 
 
WOW Awards 
The WOW Award program was explained for the new Board members. Board members 
passed around the rotation schedule to sign up to select the upcoming months’ WOW 
Awards. 
 
The Board decided to push the July WOW Award to September since they had not 
selected a home yet. Ron Fairchild and John Heuss will select the July WOW while Les 
Hollingsworth and Patrick McTigue will select the September WOW. 
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WOW Sponsorship 
Greg Stuart was not present at the meeting so no updates were available for the Lennar 
Homes sponsorship. Cindy Wallick volunteered to also speak with Lennar Homes 
regarding sponsorship if  needed. 
 
 
Marni Canavan reported that the Sun-Sentinel will not let the Board advertise in their 
Home Finder section since it is only for real estate advertisements. 
 
Yard Signs 
Marni also mentioned that the yard signs will be produced in ten business days after they 
receive the artwork. Angela said she would gather the sponsor logos and have the sign 
redesigned during the Board’s recess. 
 
Sponsorship Recognition 
Patrick announced that the sponsors of the 27th Annual Community Appearance Awards  
will be recognized at the City Commission Regular Meeting on July 19 at 6:00 p.m. in 
the Commission Chambers. The Board was encouraged to attend. 
 
Other Matters of Interest or Concern 
The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 
 
 


